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I am a citizen of Fallon and a former State Legislator from Oregon. I am pretty familiar
with how the good intentions of a bill can hurt others who have nothing to do with the
intent of the bill. I am very much concerned about the effect of SB 391 on the noon
siren here in Fallon. This town’s siren blows at noon each day, not because of any
racial reason but to alert the citizenry as a reminder of the volunteers at the fire
department. It has also alerted generations of children that it’s lunchtime!
There is no history of any racial or otherwise concerning issues with the Fallon noon
siren. The bills, as written, would eliminate a long standing tradition in Fallon.
If “sundown town” is the reason for this bill, then every town in Nevada is guilty. I have
researched thoroughly the history of “sundown town” in Nevada and find that not one
had an ordinance or anything “formal” but nearly all Nevada towns were “unofficially”
sundown towns. Only Minden had the siren to signify this.

Please amend this bill to reflect that it does not apply


